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Dear Friends,

The precious stories that these pages 
hold only scratch the surface of the 
compassionate, lifesaving care that occurs 
at Loma Linda University Children’s 
Hospital each day, and it is our pleasure to 
share a few of them with you. This past 
year was transformative for Loma Linda 
University Children’s Health in many ways. 
These include the expansion of pediatric 
services in new communities, clinic 
service expansion and diligent planning 
for our move into the new LLU Children’s 
Hospital tower.

At Loma Linda University Children’s Health, 
we are recommitting ourselves to caring for 
the health of communities in every region 
we serve, spanning from the Temecula to 
Coachella valleys. This includes continual 
improvement in how we integrate patient 
care in multidisciplinary settings. Consistent 
with these efforts, planning is underway 
with Loma Linda University Medical 
Center – Murrieta to bring pediatric specific 
emergency services and expanded pediatric 
specialty services to an underserved area.

Similar growth is occurring at Loma Linda 
University Children’s Health – Indio Jill 
and Barry Golden Pavilion as we continue 
to expand hours and increase numbers 
of specialties.

Perhaps the most transformative growth 
is taking place on the main Loma Linda 
campus. With over 300,000 square feet 
of dichroic glass covering the facade, our 
new Children’s Hospital tower will house 
more than 70 private patient rooms. A 
crucial part of this campus transformation 
is our fifth floor, which will be dedicated to 
mothers and babies, to be named the San 
Manuel Maternity Pavilion. As a second 
phase of this growth strategy, we are also 
excited to announce building plans that will 
include a Loma Linda University Children’s 
Hospital Outpatient Pavilion on the corner 
of Barton Road and Anderson Street that 
will feature care spanning from neurology to 
hematology and oncology.

This whole child approach to caring for 
children is at the core of our commitment to 
go above and beyond to keep the mothers 

and children of the Inland Empire healing, 
healthy and happy. Thank you for your 
continued support as we strive to provide 
above-and-beyond care for this vulnerable 
population of children that we are privileged 
to serve.

Sincerely,

Scott Perryman 
Senior Vice President and Administrator 
Loma Linda University Children’s Hospital

Andy Carpiac 
Foundation Board Chair 
Loma Linda University Children’s Hospital

M E S S A G E  F R O M  T H E 
   F O U N D A T I O N
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A N D Y  C A R P I A C 

F O U N D AT I O N  B O A R D  C H A I R
L O M A  L I N D A  U N I V E R S I T Y  C H I L D R E N ’ S  H O S P I TA L

S C O T T  P E R R Y M A N 

S E N I O R  V I C E  P R E S I D E N T  A N D  A D M I N I S T R AT O R 
L O M A  L I N D A  U N I V E R S I T Y  C H I L D R E N ’ S  H O S P I TA L

B E S T T O M O R R O W.

T H A N K  Y O U  F O R  M A K I N G  T O D AY  B R I G H T  F O R  O U R  
C H I L D R E N  A N D  F O R  S TA N D I N G  W I T H  U S  F O R  T H E I R

M E S S A G E  F R O M  T H E 
   F O U N D A T I O N
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Donald Moores, MD 
Associate Professor of Surgery  
and Pediatrics, Chief, Division of  

Pediatric Surgery Loma Linda  
University Children's Hospital

Sherry Nolfe 
Chief Nursing Officer  
Loma Linda University 

Children’s Hospital

Richard Chinnock, MD 
Chief Medical Officer 
Loma Linda University 

Children’s Hospital

Scott Perryman 
Senior Vice President  

and Administrator  
Loma Linda University  

Children’s Hospital
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Children’s Hospital received the Get With 
The Guidelines – Resuscitation Silver 
Award for implementing specific quality 
improvement measures as outlined by  
the American Heart Association.

More than 200,000 adults and children 
have an in-hospital cardiac arrest each 
year, according to the American Heart 
Association. The Get With The Guidelines 
– Resuscitation program was developed 
with the goal to save the lives of those 
who experience in-hospital cardiac arrests 
through consistently following the most 
up-to-date research-based guidelines for 
treatment. Guidelines include following 
protocols for patient safety, medical 
emergency team response, effective 
and timely resuscitation and post-
resuscitation care.

T O P  Q U A L I T Y  H O N O R S

P R O V I D I N G  A  S A F E  E N V I R O N M E N T 
F O R  H E A L I N G I S  AT  T H E  H E A R T  O F  L O M A  L I N D A  U N I V E R S I T Y  C H I L D R E N ’ S  H O S P I TA L .

LOMA LINDA UNIVERSITY 

CHILDREN’S HOSPITAL WAS 

NAMED A TOP CHILDREN’S 

HOSPITAL IN 2018 FOR THE 

SECOND YEAR IN A ROW 

BY THE LEAPFROG GROUP.

Loma Linda University Children’s Hospital 
received three awards for meeting specific 
measures in treating pediatric, neonate/infant 
and newly born patients. To receive this 
award, a hospital must comply with  
the quality measures for one year.

Get With The Guidelines – Resuscitation 
builds on the work of the American 
Heart Association’s National Registry of 
Cardiopulmonary Resuscitation, originally 
launched in 1999 and has collected  
in-hospital cardiac arrest data from more  
than 500 hospitals. Data from the registry  
and the quality program give participating 
hospitals feedback on their resuscitation 
practice and patient outcomes. The data  
also helps to improve research-based  
guidelines for in-hospital resuscitation.

Scott Perryman, senior vice president and 
administrator for Loma Linda University 
Children’s Hospital, said it was a privilege  
to have received these honors for quality.

“Providing a safe environment for healing 
is at the heart of Loma Linda University 
Children’s Hospital,” he said. “These national 
awards are made possible by a dedicated 
team of clinicians who foster the highest 
level of care for the over 125,000 children 
that we are privileged to serve each year.” 

Highlighting its nationally recognized 
achievements in patient safety and quality, 
Loma Linda University Children’s Hospital 
was named a Top Children’s Hospital in 
2018 for the second year in a row by  
The Leapfrog Group.

Among 2,600 hospitals in the country, Loma 
Linda University Children’s Hospital was one 
of only 13 children’s hospitals in the U.S. 
and one of two hospitals in California to be 
recognized by The Leapfrog Group.

Performance across many areas of 
hospital care is considered in establishing 
the qualifications for the award, 
including infection rates, maternity care 
and the hospital’s capacity to prevent 
medication errors.

To qualify for the Top Hospitals distinction, 
hospitals must submit a Leapfrog Hospital 
Survey and achieve the highest performance 
in its category. The selection of Top 
Hospitals 2018 is based on surveys from 
nearly 1,900 hospitals.

In addition to overall quality, Loma 
Linda University Children’s Hospital was 
recognized for quality in treating patients 
who suffer cardiac arrests in the hospital.
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T H E  R O A D  T O  H E A R T  R E C O V E R Y
A N N A’ S  1 0 - Y E A R  J O U R N E Y  T O  G E T T I N G  T H E  H E A R T  T O  L I V E .

October 5, 2018, turned out 
to be a huge day in the life of 
Anna Hennings. The 11-year-

old was a month shy of her 
birthday and building a model cell 

unit in the playroom on the pediatric 
cardiothoracic intensive care unit at Loma 
Linda University Children’s Hospital. 
Anna, a “science nut” according to her 
mom, had been in the hospital for over 
three months awaiting a lifesaving 
heart transplant.

That wait officially came to an end.

Matthew Bock, MD, pediatric 
heart failure and transplant 

cardiologist, interrupted her 
science play to give Anna 
the good news that the 

team had a heart for her.

“To tell a patient family 
we have a heart is a great 
feeling,” Bock said, “but 
when the patient is old 
enough to understand,  
it’s even better.”

Anna was transplanted 
that night.

In 2006, Charity Plaxton-
Hennings and her 

husband Robert were 
over the moon at 

the birth of their 

daughter, but that excitement was taken 
away when they received the news that she 
had hypoplastic left heart syndrome (HLHS), 
a congenital heart defect in which the left 
side of the heart is severely underdeveloped. 
Although rare, it was a diagnosis with which 
the couple was all too familiar.

Less than three years prior, the Hennings 
had a son who also had HLHS, but died just 
17 days after being born. Anna, unlike her 
brother, was born at Loma Linda University 
Children’s Hospital, and doctors were able to 
diagnose and prepare for what was to come.

In her first two years of life, Anna had three 
open-heart surgeries — the Norwood, Glenn 
and Fontan procedures — each to offer a 
temporary fix for her heart defect.

“These procedures buy us time,” Bock 
said, adding that after these reconstructive 
surgeries and regular monitoring, some 
patients can live up to 20-30 years without a 
heart transplant. Anna got about 10 years.

“Life was normal,” Charity said. “She danced, 
enjoyed reading and loved traveling.”

NOW, MORE THAN A YEAR  

POST-TRANSPLANT, 13-YEAR-OLD 

ANNA IS DANCING AGAIN,  

ENJOYS HIKING WITH HER  

FAMILY AND RIDING HER BIKE.
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But soon after her 10th birthday, Anna’s 
demeanor was changing. “Something didn’t 
seem right during a family vacation,” Charity 
said. “She was not experiencing as much 
joy, and she was wearing out sooner.”

One night, Charity found her daughter  
in her room crying, and she confessed,  
“I’m so tired of being tired all the time.”

In the days following, everything went 
from normal to being placed on the heart 
transplant list. By July 2018, Anna was  
living in the hospital, too sick to leave.

Charity admits they weren’t ready to go 
inpatient, but thankfully a member of the 
family was able to be with her on the  
unit 24 hours a day.

In the three months leading up to her heart 
transplant, Anna learned to advocate for 
herself, her mom said. She would help with 
different tasks related to her care, learning 
how to flush her IV and giving nurses tips 
during blood draws.

Anees Razzouk, MD, pediatric cardiothoracic 
surgeon, who had performed Anna’s 
previous surgeries, transplanted Anna 
with her new heart. She went home nine 
days later.

Now, more than a year post-
transplant, 13-year-old Anna 
is dancing again, enjoys 
hiking with her family 
and riding her bike. 
“My chest doesn’t 
hurt anymore when 
I exercise,” she said.

Her mom said she has more 
energy and is focused on her 
career goals. “She still loves 
science and wants to be a 
pediatric nurse or cardiologist,” 
Anna said. “She finished 
reading her 40-chapter biology 
textbook all on her own. She’s 
an incredible kid.”

“SHE STILL LOVES SCIENCE 

AND WANTS TO BE A 

PEDIATRIC NURSE OR 

CARDIOLOGIST...”

“TO TELL A PATIENT FAMILY 

WE HAVE A HEART IS A 

GREAT FEELING...”
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S E T H  A K I N S  I S  A C T I V E  A G A I N
1 0 - Y E A R - O L D  R E C E I V E S  N E E D E D  B O N E  M A R R O W  T R A N S P L A N T  H I S  F A M I LY  H A D  H O P E D  A N D  P R AY E D  F O R .

After an eight month battle with a rare 
blood disease, Seth Akins got the miracle 
he and his family had been praying for — a 
lifesaving bone marrow transplant at Loma 
Linda University Children’s Hospital.

At 10 years old, Seth was diagnosed in 
January 2017 with aplastic anemia — a rare 
condition in which the bone marrow does 
not produce enough new blood cells as a 
result of bone marrow damage. Because of 
his risk for infection, Seth, who loved playing 
outside, had to remain isolated indoors.

Under the care of a comprehensive pediatric 
specialty team, including hematology/
oncology and pediatric bone marrow 
transplant providers, Seth underwent 
multiple chemotherapy treatments, 
which were unsuccessful. A bone 
marrow transplant was the next and only 
other option.

More than 70% of patients in need of a 
marrow transplant do not have a matched 
family member donor. Seth was one of 

them and therefore had to rely on the 
national registry of bone marrow donors 
to find a match — a process that can take 
many months, which Seth did not have.

But in June 2017, just a few months shy 
of his 11th birthday, Seth was transplanted 
with stem cells from an anonymous donor.

The transplant was performed by a 
comprehensive team of specialists, led by 
Quan Zhao, transplant physician.

“The donor was Seth’s only fighting 
chance,” Zhao said. “Without the transplant, 
he likely would have only survived two or 
three years.”

After the transplant, Seth remained 
hospitalized in the pediatric intensive care 
unit for 205 days due to complications. He 
acquired a severe TA-TMA (transplantation 
associated thrombotic microangiopathy), 
a rare but severe disease that has high 
morbidity and mortality. Due to respiratory 
failure, he was intubated, and he was put on 
hemodialysis because of kidney failure.

His mom, Renee Floriano, said it’s because 
of the selflessness of an altruistic donor and 
the dedicated care her son received at Loma 
Linda University Children’s Hospital that he 
is alive today.

“I am so thankful to the donor and Loma 
Linda University Children’s Hospital for 
manifesting this miracle,” Floriano said. 

“The prayer and love we received are more 
than we could have ever asked for.”

Just over a year after his transplant, in 
September 2018, Seth had the privilege 
of meeting his donor face-to-face. After 
meeting the young man who will forever be 
a part of him, Seth said he was “very happy 
and thankful that he did this for me. He 
saved my life.”

Now in the seventh grade, Seth is thriving 
in the home hospital school program — a 
teacher periodically visits him at home 
for schooling until he is deemed safe 
from infections.

“He got straight A’s in sixth grade and he 
loves science,” Floriano said.

Seth is also able to be outside more and 
spend time with his two siblings.

“Seth loves to be active — riding his 
scooter, playing basketball, soccer and 
swimming,” she said, “and now he gets to 
do all those things again.”

Seth is looking forward to healthy years 
ahead. “I want to be a pediatrician,” he said, 
“so I can help kids who were sick like me.”

“I AM SO THANKFUL TO THE 

DONOR AND LOMA LINDA 

UNIVERSITY CHILDREN’S 

HOSPITAL FOR MANIFESTING 

THIS MIRACLE,” FLORIANO SAID.

“THE PRAYER AND LOVE WE 

RECEIVED ARE MORE THAN WE 

COULD HAVE EVER ASKED FOR.”

LOMA LINDA UNIVERSITY CHILDREN’S HOSPITAL 10
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Charla Kingsley showed up to work 14 
years ago on a day that would change her 
life. The pediatric intensive care unit nurse 
was met with a scared, tiny, 18-month-
old toddler weighing only 12 pounds. She 
had serious medical issues and no family 
with her. By the end of the day, Charla had 
arranged to take home that tiny toddler 
named Lexie. She was adopted into the 
Kingsley family a year later.

From day one, Lexie’s journey hasn’t 
been easy. She was born prematurely 
with gastroschisis: a condition where 
the intestines develop and float outside 
of a baby’s body while in the womb. 

of being her nurse, I knew she belonged in 
my family.”

Lexie continues to go to Children’s Hospital 
for care. She said it’s like her second home 
where she feels safe. “Loma Linda is what 
brought my mom and me together,” Lexie 
said. “I was born at Children’s Hospital, and 
we met at Children’s Hospital. When I’m 
sick, I’m admitted to Children’s Hospital. 
Everything from GI clinic and primary care 
to dentistry, we trust this hospital and the 
doctors and nurses who take care of me.”

Lexie is now 16 years old and thriving. 
She’s outdoorsy, loves animals, enjoys 
gardening and just started her junior year  
of high school. She hopes to one day return 
to Children’s Hospital to care for patients 
like her mother cared for her. “My goal is  
to become a neonatal intensive care unit 
nurse at Loma Linda University  
Children’s Hospital,” Lexie said.

“LEXIE FILLED MY HEART, AND 

MY EXPERIENCE AS A NURSE 

WAS THE PERFECT FIT FOR 

HER MEDICAL NEEDS. WITHIN 

SEVERAL HOURS OF BEING 

HER NURSE, I KNEW SHE 

BELONGED IN MY FAMILY.”

Unfortunately, the majority of Lexie’s 
intestines were already too damaged to 
save, leaving her with only four inches 

of small intestine that was surgically 
connected to the remaining half of 
her large intestine. A central line was 
inserted in her heart that continues to 

provide her body with a specialized 
IV nutrition, called total parenteral 
nutrition. However, this central line 
has been a source of numerous 

infections and hospitalizations. 
In her lifetime, she has been 
admitted to Children’s Hospital 
32 times.

Charla said what struck her most 
while caring for Lexie during those first 

few hours of being her nurse was no one 
came to visit the sick toddler. “She was all 
alone,” Charla said. “She was very ill with 
a blood infection, connected to IVs and 
wouldn’t make eye contact with anyone. 
It was so evident that she needed family, 
siblings and specialized care — all things 
that I could provide.”

Charla said she has seen God’s hand 
in both her and Lexie’s lives from the 
beginning of their journey together. 
“This was God’s doing,” Charla said. “I 
didn’t walk into work looking for a child. 
I had three kids already — I was even a 
grandma. But Lexie filled my heart, and my 
experience as a nurse was the perfect fit 
for her medical needs. Within several hours 

A  P I C U  N U R S E ,  H E R  S I C K  P A T I E N T  A N D  
A  D I V I N E L Y  A P P O I N T E D  A D O P T I O N
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Mothers, babies and children of the Inland 
Empire will benefit for generations to 
come from the abundant generosity of the 
San Manuel Band of Mission Indians. In 
February, the tribe generously gifted the 
landmark amount of $25 million to Children’s 
Hospital at the 26th Annual LLU Children’s 
Hospital Foundation Gala.

This money will help fund the fifth floor of 
the new LLU Children’s Hospital, fondly 
named the San Manuel Maternity Pavilion, 
moving the community forward in health 
and wellness through quality, specialized 
maternity care.

“THIS GIFT SHOWS THAT 

OUR ORGANIZATION AND 

THE SAN MANUEL BAND 

OF MISSION INDIANS CARE 

DEEPLY FOR CHILDREN EVEN 

BEFORE THEY’RE BORN ... ”

Kevin Balli, MD, chair of gynecology and 
obstetrics at Children’s Hospital, said the 
pavilion will allow the hospital to continue 
as the leader in high-risk birth care in the 
region and continue dismantling the barriers 
preventing rapid access for all women to the 
highest levels of care.

“This partnership could not come at a more 
critical time, as the proportion of women 
with high-risk pregnancies continues to 
steadily grow in the Inland Empire and 
nationwide,” Balli said. “The generosity of 
the San Manuel Band of Mission Indians 
will significantly increase our space and 
equipment — two critical factors as we 
attempt to drive wait times down and 
access up. Our goal as OBGYN physicians 
at Loma Linda University Children’s Hospital 
is to provide the best possible care. This gift 
empowers that goal exponentially.”

Courtney Martin, DO, medical director of 
maternity services at Children’s Hospital, 
was overjoyed by the continued partnership 
between the hospital and the tribe, saying 
the gift represented a true investment in the 
women and children of the community.

I M P A C T I N G  T H E  I N L A N D  E M P I R E  
F O R  G E N E R A T I O N S  T O  C O M E
S A N  M A N U E L’ S  $ 2 5  M I L L I O N  G I F T  P R O P E L S  C H I L D R E N ’ S  H O S P I TA L  M AT E R N I T Y  C A R E  F O R W A R D .

“This gift shows that our organization and  
the San Manuel Band of Mission Indians  
care deeply for children even before  
they’re born because they’re providing  
the best possible care for mothers,”  
Martin said. “As a whole, we recognize  
that investing in women’s prenatal care,  
access to care and the space where care  
is provided trickles down to the quality  
of life for babies and children.”

The relationship between the San Manuel 
Band of Mission Indians and Loma Linda 
University Health stretches for more than 
100 years, starting with the kindness of an 
obstetrician, Lyra George, from what was 
then called the Loma Linda Sanitarium and 
Hospital. Lyra would travel on horseback to 
the San Manuel Indian reservation in the 
foothills of San Bernardino Valley to deliver 
the tribe’s babies, and a friendship spanning 
generations blossomed — one of inspired 
service and mutual care for each other and 
the regional community.

That relationship has come full circle with 
the San Manuel Band of Mission Indians 
now giving back to help babies in the  
Inland Empire through the San Manuel 
Maternity Pavilion at Loma Linda  
University Children’s Hospital.

T H E  R E L AT I O N S H I P  B E T W E E N  T H E  S A N  M A N U E L  B A N D  O F  M I S S I O N  

I N D I A N S  A N D  L O M A  L I N D A  U N I V E R S I T Y  H E A LT H  S T R E T C H E S  F O R  

M O R E  T H A N  1 0 0  Y E A R S .. .  
LOMA LINDA UNIVERSITY CHILDREN’S HOSPITAL 14



Vincent Duro 
Vice Chairman  

Audrey Martinez 
Business Committee Member  

Lynn Valbuena 
Chairwoman  

Ken Ramirez 
Secretary  

Johnny Hernandez Jr. 
Business Committee Member

(From left to right)
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CORPORATIONS
$1,331,635

SUPPORT 
ORGANIZATIONS

$2,639,755 

FOUNDATIONS
$634,974

PLEDGES
$3,816,667

INDIVIDUALS
$1,037,478

$4,509,243

$6,550,130

$5,980,180

$8,097,915

$9,460,509

2014

2016

2015

2017

2018 T O T A L
$9,460,509

2 0 1 8 G I V I N G

LOMA LINDA UNIVERSITY CHILDREN’S HOSPITAL 16



Child Life Services at Loma 
Linda University Children’s 
Hospital, with their team 
of child life specialists, go 
above and beyond every 
day to minimize the fear and 
stress experienced by children, 
adolescents and families 
during hospitalization. Two 
women in particular 
stand at the helm of this 
program at Children’s 
Hospital with an 
undeniable commitment to 
patient care and their team:  
Dorothy Clark Brooks, MA, CCLS,  
bereavement and community education  
specialist, and Dina Evans, MS, CCLS,  
director of Child Life Services.

Dorothy Brooks has committed 36 years 
of her life to Child Life Services, watching 
it grow from a team of three to now 
more than 30. Although she has various 
responsibilities, Dorothy said one of her 
favorite roles is being a support person for 
her team. “Our patients are facing grief and 
very challenging times — that can become 
overwhelming for staff who are working 
as the support network for these kids,” 

C H I L D  L I F E 
S P O T L I G H T

she said. “I love that I get to support my 
team every day as their sounding board, 
cheerleader and shoulder to lean on.”

Dina Evans has worked in many roles of 
Child Life Services during her 27 years 
of continued dedication, working as a 
specialist for a decade, then moving into a 
management role and now working as the 
director of the program. She has enjoyed 

“ T H E Y  I N S P I R E  M E  T O  B E  B E T T E R . ”
watching the profession grow to become 
standard in hospital care and seeing new 
graduates enter the program with so much 
knowledge and passion. “I love learning 
from our child life specialists,” she said. 
“They know so much more than I do, and 
it’s wonderful to manage a group that truly 
loves their jobs, takes pride in what they do 
and genuinely cares for our patients. They 
inspire me to be better.”
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F O U N D I N G  C H A M P I O N

Walter’s Children’s Charity Classic

L E G AC Y  C H A M P I O N S
AEG 

Aflac - Macy’s 

Corky’s Homestyle Kitchen & Bakery

Farmer Boys Restaurants

Hope Reigns Foundation & Ontario Reign

Inland Empire 66ers

KCAL 96.7 FM

KOLA 99.9 FM

K-FROG 95.1 FM & 92.9 FM

Kannan Invitational & US Tournament Golf

Moss Bros. Auto Group

Quaid Harley-Davidson lnc.

Spirit of Children

Stater Bros. Charities & Stater Bros. Markets

The Old Spaghetti Factory

Walter’s Automotive Group

C O R P O R AT E  C H A M P I O N S
Adventist Health

Alta Vista Credit Union

Anaheim Ducks & Honda Center

Audi of America lnc.

Auen Foundation

Automated Gate Services lnc.

Axiom Research, LLC

Bank of America Merrill Lynch

Bergelectric - Helix Joint Venture

Bighorn Golf Club Charities

Boudreau Pipeline Corporation

Caroll Shelby Foundation

Charming Charlie

Chase Bank

CMF

Desert Classic Charities

Desi Strong Foundation

Duane & Kelly Roberts,  
	 The Mission Inn Hotel & Spa

Epic

Ford Watson Family Charitable Fund 

Greens and Streams lnc.

Gresham Savage Nolan & Tilden PC

Hadley Date Gardens lnc.

Hard Rock Hotel Palm Springs

Haymakers for Hope lnc.

Hospitality Dental & Orthodontics

In-N-Out Burger

ISEC

I.U.O.E Local Charitable Golf Committee lnc.

James Previti Family Foundation

Jtec Healthcare Construction Management lnc.

Johnson & Turner Painting Co. lnc.

Kappa Sigma Fraternity California  
	 State University San Bernardino

Kiwanis Cal-Nev-Ha Foundation

Layton Construction Co. 

Lexus Pursuit of Potential

Loma Linda University

	 Behavioral Medicine Center

	 Children’s Hospital Division of Neonatology

	 Children’s Hospital Pediatric Critical Care Division

	 Department of Pediatrics

Lossett Family Foundation

McCarthy Building Companies

Loma Linda University Children’s Hospital and our Corporate Champions partner together to provide special care for the 
children of our community. To us, providing hope and healing is not just something we believe, it is something we live. 
Our corporate giving program consists of corporations and support organizations that have committed to an annual gift 
benefiting our patients. Thank you to our champions for ensuring world-class care for the children of our community.

C H A M P I O N S  F O R  C H I L D R E N
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In collaboration with Tiffany Hoekstra, Children’s 
Hospital Foundation’s senior development officer, and 
Rod Landon, of the Inland Empire radio station KCAL, 
Corky’s came up with the idea of Corky’s Cookies 
for Cancer. This fundraiser helps bring community 
awareness to the cause during the month of 
September, pediatric cancer awareness month. 

For each cookie sold at any of the chain’s locations 
during the month of September, a portion of the 
proceeds is donated to LLU Children’s Hospital.

In addition, Corky’s also offers kids the unique 
opportunity of helping with a promotion called Art 
for Cancer. During the month of September, children 
who visit Corky’s restaurants are provided with 
special menus, allowing them to create heartfelt 
drawings and encouraging messages for the patients 
at LLU Children’s Hospital. These drawings are 
delivered and displayed at the hospital, brightening 
patients’ lives and providing them with courage.

Corky’s hopes to continue their partnership with 
LLU Children’s Hospital for many years to come. 
Every September, they strive to increase their annual 
donation to children. Corky’s support has benefited 
hundreds of children treated at Loma Linda University 
Children’s Health by providing donations that fund 
toys, games, movies and other things that make a 
child’s hospital stay more enjoyable. 

C O R K Y ’ S  K I T C H E N 
A N D  B A K E R Y
Corky’s Kitchen and Bakery is dedicated to the 
families and children of the Inland Empire. That 
vision has helped the Southern California restaurant 
chain to raise nearly $64,000 over the past five 
years to further the work of Loma Linda University 
Children’s Hospital.

In 2014, the owners of Corky’s wanted to give back 
to their local community. With family being one of 
the core values of the Corky’s brand, the idea of 
working alongside LLU Children’s Hospital seemed 
like a perfect fit.  

CORKY’S CONTINUES TO HELP 
LLU CHILDREN’S HEALTH IN ITS 
EFFORTS TO KEEP CHILDREN 
HEALING, HEALTHY AND HAPPY.

Mitsubishi Cement Corporation

MPS JV

National Community Renaissance

Nationwide Guard Services lnc.

Nevell - Standard JV

Office Depot

Oltmans Construction Co.

Pacific Premier Bank

Rebar Engineering

Regal Medical Group

Riverside Community Health Foundation

Riverside University Health System

Roy E. Whitehead lnc.

Schuff Steel Company

Shawnee’s Smile

Soren McAdam

Standard Drywall lnc.

Stronghold Engineering lnc.

Subaru of San Bernardino

Suncrest Country Club

The Auen Foundation

The Buster Family Foundation

The Coeta and Donald Barker Foundation

The Ralphs Food 4 Less Foundation

Theodore S. Avery Donor Advised Fund

Truist

University Realty

Varner & Brandt

Vereco

Walmart Foundation

WD Fascination Ranch

Willis Construction & Willis Family

Willmas Charitable Trust Fund

For more information on how your 
company can get involved, please contact  
Tiffany Hoekstra at thoekstra@llu.edu  
or call 909-558-5367.
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The A. Gary Anderson Family Endowment

Carrying out Mr. Anderson’s legacy to meet 
community needs, the A. Gary Anderson 
Family Foundation has generously funded the 
A. Gary Anderson Playroom at Loma Linda 
University Children’s Hospital. This playroom 
affords young patients the opportunity to 
interact with others and to enjoy diversionary 
play under the caring supervision of child 
life specialists.

The Jerry L. and Shirley N. Pettis Family 
Research and Operating Endowment

The Pettis Family Endowment provides 
funds for pediatric hematology and oncology 
research and clinical care at Loma Linda 
University Children’s Hospital. In recognition 
of their generous contribution, the pediatric 
hematology/oncology and stem cell transplant 
wing of Children’s Hospital was named in their 
honor in 2005.

The James W. Totman Pediatric  
Cancer Research Endowment

A longtime resident of the Inland Empire, 
James W. Totman established a trust that 
provides an endowment for ongoing pediatric 
cancer research at Loma Linda University 
Children’s Hospital.

The Ken Ramirez Family Endowment

The Ramirez family is dedicated to the 
eradication of childhood diabetes. This 
endowment was founded by Ken Ramirez 
and is supported by members of the 
extended Ramirez family. Annual proceeds 
support treatment and education provided 
to Inland Empire children by the Pediatric 
Diabetes Center at Loma Linda University 
Children’s Hospital.

The Coral and Richard Tegley  
Memorial Endowed Education Fund

In remembrance of his wife, a longstanding 
member of the pediatric critical care nursing 
team at Loma Linda University Children’s 
Hospital, Richard Tegley established this 
fund to provide greater knowledge to other 
critical care nurses through educational 
conference opportunities.

Shawnee’s Smile

Tommy and Maria Ramos were inspired 
by their youngest daughter, Shawnee, 
to establish a resource at Loma Linda 
University Children’s Hospital to help 
families of children born with a cleft  
palate or cleft lip.

Woolley-Pettis Endowed  
Chair for Pediatric Research

The Big Hearts for Little Hearts Desert Guild 
launched the Woolley-Pettis Endowed Chair 
to support pediatric research and teaching 
at LLU Children’s Health in honor of E. Jane 
Woolley, MD, and The Honorable Shirley 
N. Pettis-Thompson: two visionary women 
who established the Desert Guild through 
their passion and desire to help children.

For more information regarding the Woolley-
Pettis Endowed Chair, visit lluch.org/wp.

The James and Rowena  
Ramos Family Endowment

James and Rowena Ramos were inspired 
to provide for community children through 
an endowment at Loma Linda University 
Children’s Hospital. Their inspiration grew 
from the care provided by the hospital 
for young members of their family, 
including granddaughters Summer Fawn 
and Shawnee Ramos, grandsons Tom 
Strongwind Ramos and Hawk Brown 
Ramos, and great-grandson Bryce Ekel. 
They were also guided by the examples 
provided by Rowena’s son, Ken Ramirez, 
and her parents, Raoul and Martha Chacon.

Endowments ensure that the healing care offered by Loma Linda University Children’s Hospital  
will be available to future generations of children. In addition, named endowments provide a  
lasting tribute to an individual or to a family’s legacy of philanthropy.

E N D O W M E N T S
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For more information about establishing 
a named endowment, please call 

the Loma Linda University Children’s 
Hospital Foundation at 909-558-5370.

The Raoul and Martha Chacon 
Family Endowment

The Chacon family believes in the future of 
our children. Family members have chosen 
to honor this belief through an endowment 
that provides life-saving and compassionate 
care at Loma Linda University Children’s 
Hospital for the children of this community.
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2 01 8  B I R T H D AY 
C L U B  M E M B E R S

Eddie Abrego

LaShawn Adams

Amelie Agraviador

Ricci Louise Aguilar

Chelsea Alger

Isabel Alvarado

Janelle Andrade

Hannah Arriesgado Moralde

Victoria Avila

D’Nez Baker

Chelsey Banuelos

Neil Barroso

Esteban Bautista

Debprah Bayne

Lynette Bazan

Lela Christina Benavidez

Dirk Biermann

Shayne Bigelow

Stacee Boisseranc

Mac Brey

Laurelle Buller

Karissa Caccavari

Geina Cardenas

Tina Carreira

Antonio Cervantes

Cynthia Concha

Sarah Copeland

Malissa Cornelius-Johnson Few

Trisha Davidian

Kenneth Dewar

Ade Diaz Garica

Cheryl Diego

Margaret Dominguez

Anna Duong

Elena Estrada

Raymond Few

Don Finch

Jennifer Ester Flores

James Ford

Brandon Franklin

Andrea Frias

Heather Froglear

Todd and Marlana Fucile

Mathew Garrett Torres

Michael Ghafary

Cecilia Godina

Gabriela Gomez

Uno Gonzalez

Torres Griselda

Sarah Guera Zamora

Hannah Hanegan

Mary B. Hawkins

Gina Henry

Kimberly Hernandez

Veronica Hill

Ulysses Hsu

Chyka Jackson

Cassidy Jansen

Alyssa Jean-Marie 

Ashton Jean-Marie

Connie Jennings

Sara Joyce

Drea Juarez

Lorena Juarez

Brandy June

Shane Kiss

The Loma Linda University Children’s Hospital Birthday Club is an exciting and meaningful way to make a difference on 
your birthday! Instead of receiving gifts, ask your friends and family to make a donation in honor of your birthday. You can 
turn your special day into a celebration for everyone by helping us create healthy tomorrows for kids in our community.

B I R T H D A Y  C L U B
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For more information on how to share your special day visit  
us at lluch.org/ways-give/more-ways-give/birthday-club  

or email LomaLindaBirthdayClub@llu.edu.

Violette Kjeldgaard

Keith Kofoed

Lynda Lambert

Kara Leigh

Doug Lillibridge

Irma Lopez

Anna Lopez Higuera

Kristina Lugo

Melissa Marie Macedo

Hazel Marie

Elvira Marin Castelo

Michael Austin Martin

Trish Matusic Kashou

Leenie May

Mikey McCully

Thea J. McQueen

Edgar Melgoza

Kevin Mikaele-Hamilton

Ryan Richard Michael Molina

Ricardo Morales

Angelica Moreno Villarreal

Michelle Morgan

Adolisca May Murphy

Dave Nelson Catoe

Emersyn Nolfe

Anselmo Nunez

Cat Nunez

Rosie Ochoa

Robert Olivas

Rafael Orozco

Tere Ortiz

MaryAnn Otero

Tish Parral

Diana Peterson Smith

Chris Pichette

Maria Piperova

Mitree Michael Piromgraipakd

Diane Poliak

Jennifer Quach

Troy Rash

Dawn Rashid

Madeline Redstone

Dustina Marie Reitsma

Chris M. Reney

Jackie Rodriguez

Andrea Rosenblatt

David Rosenblatt

Julie Roth

Kristoffer Roxas

Daniela Rubio

Nancy Ryu

Jessica Saldivar

Mayra Saldivar

Chris Sanchez

Crystal Sanchez

Eugenio P. Sanchez

Tomsal Siboro

Jeff Simpson Sr.

Holly Smith

Samantha Smith

Hector Sosa

Audrey Spencer

Angela Taipe

Ris Takai

Mary Ann Xavier
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Giving to Loma Linda University Children’s 
Hospital is a special way to honor or 
remember someone close to you, while 
also bringing hope to children in our care. 
Tribute donors can establish a Shining Star 
Fund in the name of their loved one. As 
well as paying special tribute, a shining star 
fund provides an everlasting way to honor 
or remember someone.

Anyone may contribute to a shining star 
fund at any time or to acknowledge a 
loss, birthday, anniversary or other special 
occasion. Gifts to shining star funds 
are used to further the mission of the 
Children’s Hospital and help ensure the 
availability of critical healthcare services for 
the children.

All shining star funds are acknowledged 
in the Loma Linda University Children’s 
Hospital Foundation Annual Report. When 
contributions to a shining star fund reach 
$2,500 or more, a celestial star will be 
named for the honored individual. Shining 
star funds that have received contributions 
of $5,000 or more will be included on 
the shining star donor wall located in the 
Children’s Hospital.

S H I N I N G  S T A R  F U N D S
B R I N G I N G  H O P E 
T O  C H I L D R E N  I N  O U R  C A R E .
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Cynthia Ambrose

Nicholas Anthony

Frank Arena Jr. 

Ivan Nicholas Bailey

Sandra Berger

Peyton Blythe

Robert Matthew Carroll-Stamp

Ryan Castle

Robert Chinnock

Reagan Lynn Clark 

Timmy Collins

Barbara Crocker Beaune

Alba De Benedet

Liz DeSutter

Alberta Detsch

Savannah Edwards

Danny Flores

Robert Fredericks

Bobbie Friedman

Hamma Gibson

Robert Green 

David Guldhammer

Janine Hanna

Paul David Hennings

Jeanne Holman

Jason Hughes 

Cole Johnson

Laiken Kenwood

Jennifer Kingston

Dominic Pasquale Leone  
and Gregory Leone

Andy Light

Brandon McDonald

Matthew Meza

Marty Moates

Jacob Pannel

Howard “Pops” Peterson

Honorable  
Shirley Pettis-Roberson, MD

Michelle Spencer Pogue 

Teresina Portolesi

Abigail Power

Maria Ramirez

Randall Reeve

Ivan Leon Reeve, MD

Debbie Richey

Jean Marie Robb

Simon Sanchez

Christopher Scarpelli

Louise Scott

Michael Seever

Dawn Siegal

Rhea Singh 

Randall Scott Smith

David Arend Spykstra

Carol Donahue Tavares

Al Vaughan

Terence Vine 

Bonnie Jean Whitmer

Sarah Woolery

Art Workman

To establish a shining star fund  
or for more information, please call  

909-558-5370 or contact  
Loma Linda University  

Children’s Hospital Foundation 
PO Box 2000, Loma Linda, CA 92354.
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Membership in the Heritage Society 
is extended to anyone who includes a 
charitable gift to Loma Linda University, 
Loma Linda University Medical Center or 
Loma Linda University Children’s Hospital 
as part of an estate plan. Through their 
generosity, members ensure the future of 
these organizations.

In recognition of their support, members 
are included in special celebrations and 
important occasions, and receive regular 
updates from organizational leadership. In 
addition, members receive publications 
that provide updates regarding education, 
clinical, research and service activities on 

P L A N N E D  
G I F T S  C O M M I T T E D

Anonymous (184)

A.K. Brown* and Nancy Anderson

Edwin and Vera* Anliker

Ron and Jeanine Ask

Dalton* and Barbara Baldwin

Arthur* and Barbara Barkan

Bruce and Margaret Bartells

Donald* and Dorothy Behling

Dave* and Lyn Behrens Basaraba

Richard Bennett

Charles and Bonnie Bensonhaver

Nancy I. Bergstrom

Carl and Charlotte Bowman

Norman and Nadine Britton

Frederick Brown

Michael and Evva* Brown

campus. Most important, members are 
an integral part of the University, Medical 
Center and Children’s Hospital family and 
have the satisfaction of knowing that 
they are making a significant difference 
in advancing Loma Linda University 
Health’s mission.

Members of the Heritage Society can 
be assured that information relating to 
their gifts and estate plans will be kept 
confidential. The only information made 
public will be the names of the members 
who elect to be included on the Heritage 
Society Donor Wall. In no case will the 
financial details of gifts be disclosed.

H E R I T A G E  S O C I E T Y

M A K I N G  A  
S I G N I F I C A N T  D I F F E R E N C E  
I N  A D V A N C I N G  L O M A  L I N D A  U N I V E R S I T Y  H E A LT H ’ S  M I S S I O N .
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To become a Heritage Society 
member or for more information, 

please call 909-558-4553 or contact  
Loma Linda University Health 

Office of Planned Giving 
PO Box 2000, Loma Linda, CA 92354.

Mark and Christi Bulot

Kenneth* and Theresa Burke

Sandra L. Nehlsen-Cannarella and  
C.A. Bud Cannarella

Ernie and Gloria Chan

Kenneth and Penny Coley

David Colwell

William* and Norma Colwell

Arthur* and Helen Dalgleish

Robert and Joann Darby

Jerry* and Sylvia Davis

Dennis and Yolanda De La Paz

Walter and Gean* Deege

Roger and Ruth Denman

Thomas and Patricia Dickinson

Herb and Carol Domke

John and Olive* Dowswell

Richard* and Marie Duncan

Grace Emori-Elder

Sherrie Padden-Fabian

Russell* and Edith Fillner

Garry and Cathleen FitzGerald

Delmer Fjarli

Darrel Flanel and Laura Lobdell

Annette and Gary Frykman

Sylvia Giang

Jill and Barry Golden

Charles and Ruth Goodacre

Harold and Elaine* Grundset

Roger and Donna Hadley

Max and Cari Hammonds

Marjory Harris

Jess* and Anita Hayden

Ron and Karen Hendricks

Raymond and Marilyn Herber

Victor Hervig

Gilbert* and Matilda Hidalgo

David Hodgson

Rolland and Florence* Howlett

Olajire and Grace Idowu

Alfred* and Carolina Issler

Melanie Jackson

Karin and John M. Joye

Remmington Junior

Clarence* and Dorothy Keppler

Floyd* and Patricia Koorenny

Natalie Kopp

Albert and Elizabeth* Koppel

Evert and Ruth* Kuester

Frank and Sirpa Lee

Ralph Lee

Charles and Heather Lindsay

Doug* and Doris Loge-Wacker

Oliver* and Dixie Lowry

Lou and Jeanne Mace

Bob and Pauline Marckini

Bernard R. Marsh, MD
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J. Lynn and Karen Martell

Yolanda Massie

Wesley and Candy* Masterjohn

Calvin and Patricia McConnell- 
Dirksen Willis

Delia McCulloch

Todd and Janya Mekelburg

Norman and Patricia Meyer

Nicetas* and Katherine Michals

Hassan and Mahvash Milani

Matthew and Kristin Miller

Robert and Gladys Mitchell

Violet Molnar

Charles* and Doris Moore

Homer Lamborn* and Janice Morrison

Jay* and Nadine Munsey

Jeanne and Milton* Murray

Christine and Ron Neish

Doyce and Janice Nicola

Quintes and Norene Nicola

David and Linda Peters

Chester* and Ellen Pflugrad

Jim and Jennifer Pinder

Harvey and Edith Price

Donald and Lois Prior

Robert* and Vivian Raitz

Clifton and Sandra Reeves

June Rogers-Farmer

Clyde and Kirsten Roggenkamp

Richard and Mellissa Rouhe

Max and Patricia Rusher

Joseph Ryckman

Dennis and Angela Sanders

Austin* and Phyllis Sawvell

Lilah Scalzo

Gary Schacht

Michael and Jeanne Schrader

Ronald and Louise* Scott

Robert Seale

Olivia Seheult

Justin and Connie Seng

Snoka Senseman

Wynton and Darlene Shaw

Frances Simpson

Donald Slocum

Dr. Robert and Cheryl Smith

Eileen R. Snell

Ronald and Jonell Stephens

Ted and Geraldine Stephens

Kendall and JoAnn Studebaker

George* and Joan Summers

James and Sandra Szana

David and Maxine Taylor

Robert* and Mary Taylor

Ralph and Carolyn* Thompson

W. Alvin and Marilyn Thunquest

Ralph* and Alice Walker

Calvin and Joyce Wang

Gary Wheeler

David L. and Linda G. G. White

Charles and Crystal Wical

Scott and Anne Wilcox

Ricky and Linda Williams

Everet and Joan Witzel

John* and Alice Wong

Robert and Elberta Wood

Morton and Jane Woolley

Junko Yamamoto

Charles and Naomi Yamashiro

Delvin and Julie Zopf

*Deceased
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B O A R D  M E M B E R S
DESERT GUILD BOARD

Loni Bader Argovitz 
Life Member

Rhona Bader 
Past President

Doralee Bailey 
Life Member

Dirk Biermann 
Hearts of Hope Co-Chair

Karlyn Boppell 
Recording Secretary, Life Member

Mardell Brandt 
Past President, Life Member, Founder

Fidge Brown 
Cares and Concern Chair

Sherry Cherlin 
Cooking Demos Chair

Cathy Dolbec 
Treasurer

Svanhild Dolin 
Life Member

Linda Ford 
Life Member 

Sheila Freeman 
Life Member

Jill Golden 
Santa Stroll and Bunny Hop Chair, 
Life Member

Susan Linsk 
President

Loma Linda University Children’s Hospital 
Foundation is privileged to have an 
association of volunteer guilds whose 
events and activities raise funds and bring 
awareness to help meet healthcare needs 
of community children.

In addition, guild members help brighten 
the lives of hospitalized children through 
fun diversionary activities. Together, the 
Desert Guild, Loma Linda Guild, Riverside 
Guild and Temecula Valley Guild include  

H E L P  B R I G H T E N 
T H E  L I V E S  O F  H O S P I TA L I Z E D  C H I L D R E N .

over 60 board members and more than  
421 members from across the Inland 
Empire and Coachella Valley.

During their 2018-2019 season, Big Hearts 
for Little Hearts hosted 18 fundraising 
events, 15 patient diversionary events and 
collectively raised more than $425,000 
to ensure critical medical care for the 
sick children at Loma Linda University 
Children’s Hospital.

B I G  H E A R T S  
F O R  L I T T L E  
H E A R T S  G U I L D S
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Jeanne Mace 
Hugs Help Healing Workshop Chair,  
Life Member, Past President

Dona Nixon 
Major Fundraiser Co-Chair

Shirley N. Pettis Thompson 
Founder

Dawn Rashid 
Sponsorship Chair

Bobbi Reiman 
Life Member

Carol Rochford 
Life Member

Andrea Rosenblatt 
Chances for Children Co-Chair, Life Member

Dale Rotner 
Hearts of Hope Co-Chair, Past President

Laura Silva 
Treasurer

Jane Tracey 
eNewsletter Editor

Lizette Vela 
Junior Guild Chair, Social Media Co-Chair

Lainie Weil 
ER Clothing Chair

Joan Woehrmann 
Membership Co-Chair

E. Jane Woolley, MD 
Life Member, Founder

Mary Ann Xavier 
Chances for Children Co-Chair, Life Member

Julie Zicovich 
Major Fundraiser Co-Chair

LOMA LINDA GUILD BOARD

Leigh Anderson 
Fundraising Chair

Julie Cutler 
Membership Chair

Eloise Habekost 
Presidential Advisor

Sandi Herrmann 
Gingerbread Village

Valerie Lewis 
Education Liasion Co-Chair

Penny Moores 
Treasurer 

Laurie Munson 
Secretary

James Ponder 
Publicity

Cheryl Slaton 
5K Run/Walk and Expo Chair

Lynn Sleeth 
President

Angie Temple 
Cooking School Chair

Carol Troesh 
Advisor

Dixie Watkins 
Presidential Advisor

RIVERSIDE GUILD BOARD

Suzy Clem 
Secretary

Seema Gupta 
Director

Vickie Hawley 
Jazz in the Garden Co-Chair

Jinger Liner 
Director

Meredith Maloney 
Treasurer

Barbara Moore 
Director

Bobbie Powell 
Education Chair

Barbara Robinson 
President

Melissa Robinson 
Director

Barbara Shackelton 
Publicist

Clara Vanderpool 
Director

TEMECULA VALLEY GUILD BOARD

Theresa Bolton 
Past President

Betty Boulaware 
Secretary

LouEllen Ficke 
Treasurer 

Christine McCusker 
President

Catherine Pepe 
Director

Lauren Weeks 
Social Media Chair
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A N N U A L  M E M B E R S 
DESERT GUILD 

Judy Albright

Mary Allen

Helen Anderson

Leigh Anderson

Susan Aprahamian

Carrie Arata

Loni Bader Argovitz

Rhona Bader

Doralee Bailey

Sheila Bailin

Helen Baker

Betty Battista

Patty Bauer

Gail Baum

Zerryl Becker

Lucia Bell

Dirk Biermann

Marcia Block

Karlyn Boppell

Mardell Brandt

Juanell Brewer

Fidge Brown

Carol Buck

Rachelle Bussell

Maureen Cantlin

David Carstensen

Debbie Casden

Sherry Cherlin

Jo Anna Codington

Evie Compton

Claire Cosgrove

Elaine Dachis

Jackie Davis

Jo Ann Davis

Michelle Dean

Marjorie Dodge

Svanhild Dolin

Marilyn Eager

Judy Estey

Suzanne Etheridge

Edith Familian

Linda Fielder

Tess Fife

Carol Filler

Don Finch

Stephanie Finmark

Joann Firmage

Jo Anne Forrest

Dee Franken-Brown

Sheila Freeman

Tama Freund

Carol Friedman

Annette Frykman

Alvera Gaeta

Nikki Gaitan

Christina Gantz

Sherri Geschwind

Susan Gillman

Jill Golden

Rochelle Goldstein

Melinda Goodman

Anne Gookin

Deborah Goore

Jessica Greene

Eva Gunther-James

Alice Gutowicz

Eloise Habekost

Cindy Hashey-Navarette

Marilyn Hamilton

Mary Hansen-Faris

Norma Hare

Laurian Hasselwander

Meris Hatfield

Judy Heinrich

Carole Herrera

Sandi Herrmann

Roberta Hirsch

Nancy Hollinghead

Karen Hudis 

Katherine Hunter

Marietta Hurst

Lynn Johnson

Margaret Keung

Margaret King

Bobbie Kouri

Patsy Kruse

Robin Leland

Suzanne Leland

Susan Linsk

Susan Lucas

Jeanne Mace

Barbara Malone

Brenda Marten

Catherine McClaskey

Carolyn Meyer

Kay Mills

Terri Munselle

Lynn Nash

Norma Nelson

Dona Nixon

Mary Ann Ohanesian

Triston Olson

Jillian Payne

Angie Perryman

Scott Perryman

Lorraine Pettitt

Sandi Phillips

Barbara Platt

Nancy Polacheck

James Ponder
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Kim Pontius

Julianna Powell

Barbara Pregmon

D.R. Pultz

Dawn Rashid

Mary Reichley

Bobbie Reiman

Linda Rider

Carol Rochford

Natasha Romero

Andrea Rosenblatt

Jane Ross

Dale Rotner

Diane Sagan

Myra Sanderman

Peggy Scott

Barbara Segal

Barbara Shabashov

Frankie Shack

Peti Shipper

Gwen Skoretz

Joyce Smith

Iris Smotrich

Myrna Solomon

Janice Spencer

Mary Jane Stratman

Fran Suydam

Barbara Sylvor-Marks

Joyce TerHar

Judy Torodor

Jane Treacy

Summer Trevor

Janice Umdenstock

Lizette Vela

Kathleen Venturi

Arlene Volk

Patti Wallace

Dee Wambaugh

Donna Warren

Dixie Watkins

Jutta Wayland

WD Fascination Ranch

Lainie Weil

Joni Weiner

Rosella Weissmann

Florence Weizer

Diane Wendel

Marilyn Williams

Joan Woehrmann

E. Jane Woolley

Mary Ann Xavier

Heidi York

Josh Zahid

Julie Zicovich 

LOMA LINDA GUILD

Dolores Aeberli

Leigh Anderson

Raquel Arizmendi

Shirley Arledge

Becky Barnes

Jane Barr

Betti Bauer-Kaste

Brenda Bean

Renee Bengtson

Anahid Benzatyan

Caroline Boyd

Claudia Brunick

Christe Bulot

Annette Busek

Rachalle Bussell

Robynn Capestany

Marian Chrispens

Gillian Christie

Jo Anna Codington

Janet Cohen

Jannette Curti

Julie Cutler

Marilyn Dale

Darlene Daniello

Cindy Davis

Sylvia Davis

Marie Delgado

Andrea Dill

Marcia Dunbar

Jeannie Durbin

Jim Durbin

Linda Edwards

Janell Ehrler

Barbara Elston-Hurdle

Sharyl Ewart

Jean Fankhanel

Pam Feldkamp

Bunny Finch

Don Finch

Darlene Fischers

Mary Fogleman

Ronalyn Fujii

Steve Fujii

Shary Fuller

Rona Gabriel

Judy Gates

Patti Geissinger

Susan Goe

Ruth Goodacre

Kayla Granillo

Martha Green

Eloise Habekost

Pearl Harp
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Kathleen Harper

Cheryl Harrison

Jeanne Hartnell

Irene Haynes

Sandi Herrmann

June Hibbard

Pam Holcolme

Nancy Johnston Lashier

Roland Karim

Marilyn Kim

Maddie King

Tina Knight

Melissa Koss

Renate Krause

Beverly Krick

Stacy Kunkel

Val Lewis

Sandra Lourenco

Amanda Lower

Lani Lynch

Janice Mace

Katherine Maiberger

Laurie Mattson

Beanie Medlicott

Ann Meier

Carol Meulenkamp

Jessika Meyer

Carolyn Michaelis-Moe

Alecia Miller

Don Moores

Penny Moores

Gloria Moreland

Laurie Munson

Jean Murdoch

Sherry Nolfe

Johnie Nottingham

Carron Oberhauser

Kadijat Oladiran

Malanie Orr

Jennifer Osborne

Diane Palmer

Su Parti

Jillian Payne

Cheryl Pellow

Patricia Perkins

Amanda Perry

Gail Perry

Angie Perryman

Scott Perryman

Bea Petti

Christa Plesinger

Jim Ponder

Juliana Powell

Candace Power-Quinn

Jessiciah Rabkin

Rose-Marie Raumin

Beverly Reeves

Lynn Reiter

Dottie Rice

Julia Rogers

Barbara Rozema

Chris Sandoval

Brooke Schneider

Louise Schneider

Joan Scott

Katherine Seheult

Cheryl Slaton

Liz Slaton

Lynn Sleeth

Angie Temple

Le An Teunissen

Michael Thompson

Pamela Timothy

Carol Troesh

Elsa Troesh

Carole Trousas

Teresa Volk

Agatha Wallen

Jessica Wallen

Dixie Watkins

Kara Watkins

Shelli Watkins

Pat Watts

Ellen Weisser

Dawn Whittam

Kay Wick

Mary Ann Xavier

Josh Zahid

Melba Zimmermann

Kerre Ziprick

Dunbar Avocado Ranch

RIVERSIDE GUILD 

Doreen Alewine

Lorraine Anderson

Beverly Bailey

Judy Bailey

Carla Lidner Baum

Zee Beard

Linda Boecker

Maria Brandon

Rachelle Bussell

Carol Canale

Suzy Clem

Alyson Cram

Jannette Curti

Ann De Wolfe

Margo Dutton

Joni Evans
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Phyllis Evans

Virginia Field

Janet Gless

Seema Gupta

Vickie Hawley

Loretta Holstein

Gail Hood

Jody Isenberg

Sue Johnson

Roland Karim

Jeannene Kelly

Sari Kustner

Connie Librenjak

Jinger Liner

Meredith Maloney

Pauline McGuigan

Marcia McQuern

Bernice Miceli

Patricia Miller

Barbara Moore

Laura Moss

Kristen Muller

Janet Orr

Jillian Payne

Angie Perryman

Scott Perryman

Carma Pooley

Dana Poppler

Joe Poppler

Bobbie Powell

Mary Ann Reyes

Gail Rice

Rosie Richardson

Concha Rivera

Barbara Robinson

Melissa Robinson

Sandra Schrader

Barbara Shackelton

Sue Simonin

Cookie Smith

Candace Spiel

Carol Troesh

Kelli Tyson

Clara Vanderpool

Billie Yeager

Josh Zahid

Paige Zellerbach

HONORARY MEMBERS 

Liz De Sutter 

Kristi Robinson 

Susan Wygant 

TEMECULA VALLEY GUILD 

Bonnie Baker

Peter Baker

Theresa Bolton

Rachelle Bussell

Cathy Ciraulo

Cindy Coopes

Patti Demuth

Michele Edisen

Thomas Ferguson

LouEllen Ficke

Judy Heinrich

Jill Howie

Roland Karim

Annette LaRocque

Debby Lalonde

Carmela Loelkes

Christine McCusker

John McCusker

Michelle Ortiz

Catherine Pepe

Angie Perryman

Scott Perryman

Lucas Secor

Helen Staples-Evans

Mie Tscuhimoto

Lili Tuccinardi

Lauren Weeks

Josh Zahid
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LLUHMKT#2955-CHF-19/0919/27501

B O A R D  O F 
D I R E C T O R S

Andy Carpiac, Chair

Jillian Payne, Secretary

Scott Perryman, President

Joe Perry, Treasurer

Rachelle Bussell

Richard E. Chinnock, MD

Robin Diamond-Ward

Patrick Evans

Trixie Fargo

Jill Golden

Martha E. Green

Richard Hart, MD, DrPH

Kerry Heinrich, JD

Jonathan Holmes

Ernie Hwang

Steve Kienle

Melissa Koss

Susan Linsk

Jeanne Mace

Alaina Mathews

Christine McCusker

Glenn Moss

Jonathan O’Connell

Ricardo Peverini, MD

Honorable James Ramos Jr.

Maria Ramos

Kelly Roberts

Barbara Robinson

Dale Rotner

Phil Savage IV

Lynn Sleeth

Candace Spiel

Ken Stream

Dennis Troesh

Nancy Varner*

Roger Wadell

James E. Woolen

Mary Ann Xavier

A D V I S O R S

Leonard L. Bailey, MD*

Christi Bulot

H. Roger Hadley, MD

David B. Hinshaw Sr., MD

Erin J. Lastinger

Honorable Jerry Lewis

John W. Mace, MD

J. David Moorhead, MD

Honorable Patrick J. Morris

Dave K. Stockton

George D. Voigt

Dixie Watkins

Morton Woolley, MD

*Deceased
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A S S I S TA N T  

V I C E  P R E S I D E N T

Jillian Payne 
909-558-5364 
jpayne@llu.edu

S E N I O R  

A D M I N I S T R AT I V E  

A S S I S TA N T

Victoria Dulin 
909-558-5370 
vdulin@llu.edu

D I R E C TO R

Joanna DeLeon 
909-558-5366 
jadeleon@llu.edu

S E N I O R  M A J O R  G I F T S  

O F F I C E R ,  C O R P O R AT E  

C H A M P I O N S

Tiffany Hoekstra 
909-558-5367 
thoekstra@llu.edu

G U I L D S  M A N AG E R  A N D  

S P E C I A L  I N I T I AT I V E S

Josh Zahid 
909-558-5384 
jnzahid@llu.edu

G U I L D S  C O O R D I N ATO R

Jennifer Lozano 
909-558-5867 
jllozano@llu.edu

E V E N T S  C O O R D I N ATO R

Amiee Lay 
909-558-5368 
alay@llu.edu

C O N T A C T  U S
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